
MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL 
OF THE TOWN OF CHAPEL HILL, MUNICIPAL BUILDING, 

MONDAY, JULY 11, 7:30 P.M. 

Mayor Jonathan B. Howes called the meeting to order. Council Members 
present were: 

Julie Andresen 
David Godschalk 
Joe Herzenberg 
David Pasquini 
Nancy Preston 
Arthur Werner 

Council Members Pasquini, Wallace and Wilkerson were absent, ex
cused. Also present were Acting Town Manager Ronald A. Secrist and 
Town Attorney Ralph Karpinos. 

Petitions 

Adele Thomas asked to speak to item flO, Public Housing. 

John Riebel asked to speak to item t7, Skateboard Ramps. 

Betty Maultsby asked to speak to item f8, Sidewalk Vending. 

Minutes 

COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON, 
TO ADOPT THE MINUTES OF JUNE 23, 1988 AS CIRCULATED. THE MOTION 
PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, {6-0). 

COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER, 
TO ADOPT THE MINUTES OF JUNE 27, 1988 AS CIRCULATED. THE MOTION 
PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, (6-0) 

Water Resources 

Mayor Howes stated that the Council had requested an update on the 
Orange County water resources matters and that Shirley Marshall, 
Chair of the Orange County Board of Commissioners, was present to 
give the Council a status report. 

Ms. Marshall said that the County had been involved in water re
source issues for some time and had established a Water Resources 
Board and hired consultants to study the feasibilities of increasing 
the water supply in Orange County through the construction of a new 
reservoir. She said the Board expected to receive the capacity use 
report from the consultants at the Board's July 19 meeting. Ms. 
Marshall stated that the County was not currently involved in water 
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and sewer service except for their participation on the Orange Water 
and Sewer Authority Board of Directors, but that it was an issue 
which needed to be addressed in a unified, orderly way in these ar
eas of Orange county not served by OWASA. She said that the County 
proposed a bond referendum·in November which would include a request 
for $1 million for a water reservoir. 

Don Willhoit, speaking as a member of the Orange County Board of 
Commissioners, said the bond referendum, if passed, would allow the 
County to purchase land for a future reservoir. He said he viewed 
the proposal as a land use management issue. He pointed out that a 
water management plan would allow for better land development man
agement. He stated that he felt the County needed to take the ini
tiative to buy the land and reserve it so it would not be developed. 

Council Member Andresen commented that there had been questions of 
equity from citizens in southern oranqe who would not benefit di
rectly from a reservoir in northern oranqe but who would have to pay 
for the construction of the reservoir. Mr. Willhoit responded that 
there were various options as to the repayment of the bond like set
ting up a special tax district, charging for the lease of the water, 
etc. 

Council Member Andresen said that approval of the bond referendum 
would mean that Orange County would be getting into the "water" 
business and that she wondered whether this would lead to a broader 
role of the County in County-wide water and sewer issues. Ms. Mar
shall responded that she did not feel that the proposal, which at 
this point was for the County to purchase the land needed for a res
ervoir, meant that the County was qetting into the business of sell
ing water. 

Council Member Preston commented that the proposal was for a water 
manaqement plan for central Orange County. She asked if northern 
Orange also needed a water management plan. Mr. Willhoit responded 
that the area deemed most in need of assistance was along the 
Interstate-40 corridor. Ms. Marshall replied that the rural north
ern townships appeared to have adequate water supplies to meet their 
current and anticipated needs. 

council Member Godschalk stated that he was glad to see this issue 
being referred to as a growth management tool but he wondered why 
the County did not just have OWASA expand its territory. Mr. 
Willhoit replied that the recent problems with OWASA pointed out the 
typical problems with water authorities and that Orange county felt 
it miqht not be suitable for the proposal. 

Mayor Howes said that if the rate payers of southern Orange County 
were capable of buying and expanding the water system, then weren't 
the taxpayers of Hillsborough able to do the same. Ms. Marshall 
replied that Hillsborough residents were already paying a high cost 
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for water and sewer and that they currently represented a small por
tion of the tax base compared to what was anticipated in the area. 

Council Member Werner said.that if the proposal was to be viewed as 
a growth management tool then who was the reservoir anticipated to 
serve. Mr. Willhoit replied that he had said that water management 
was a growth management issue. He stated that Hillsborough had not 
set aside funds for a future reservoir and that somebody had to do 
it if the County did not want a proliferation of wells and septic 
tanks in the rapidly developing I-40 area. He said that 
Hillsborough's Mayor had suggested that the county purchase the land 
and then Hillsborough would develop the reservoir. Mr. Willhoit 
stated that he felt the proposal should be a partnership with the 
County purchasing the land, building the reservoir and identifying 
the revenue sources from which to repay the costs. 

Mayor Howes said that with the anticipated growth in the 
Hillsborough area he felt Hillsborough should be more involved in 
joint planning with the County with an agreement like the county's 
with Chapel Hill and Carrboro. He said it might be a good idea to 
make this a condition of any participation of the county in a joint 
water venture. 

Mr. Willhoit replied that the Town of Hillsborough currently had the 
County enforcing its subdivision ordinance within Hillsborough's 
extraterritorial district. 

Council Member Werner asked who would be the ~riving force for the 
use of the water in the proposed new reservo1r. Mr. Willhoit re
plied that if Hillsborough developed the reservoir then it would be 
Hillsborough, but if it were a joint effort then the County would be 
in control. 

Council Member Andresen asked Mr. Willhoit to review the county's 
previous General Fund expenditures for water and sewer services. 

Mayor Howes thanked the Commissioners for their report and said that 
this discussion pointed out the complexity of the issue. 

OWASA - Durham Water Sale Agreement 

Mayor Howes commented that included in the agenda was a memorandum 
from Mayor Pro-tem and OWASA Board Member Pasquini detailing a pro
posed agreement with Durham for the purchase of water by OWASA. 

Council Member Preston said that she was glad to have received the 
memorandum and that this was the type of information the Council 
needed to receive from its representatives on the OWASA Board. 

I.' I 
/ .' ;~:i 
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Joint Planning - Proposed Amendments to the Joint Planning Area Land 
Use Plan 

Roger Waldon, Planning Director, said that this was the last step 
for Chapel Hill in implementing the revised Joint Planning Agree
ment. He said the proposal supported and approved proposed changes 
to the Joint Planning Area Land Use Plan which dealt primarily with 
the Transition Area in carrboro. 

council Member Andresen asked what was meant by the proposed change 
of the Joint Planning Land Use Plan map and text for the land use 
designation on Horace Williams Airport and adjacent UNC land from 
public-private open space to future UNC development. Mr. Waldon 
replied that by designating an area public-private open space it 
meant that the land was not expected to be developed. He said that 
the University had requested that this designation be changed be
cause ultimately the land would be developed and would not be perma
nent open space. 

Mr. Waldon stated that there needed to be an amendment to the pro
posed resolution in the last paragraph to state that " ••• the Joint 
Planning Area Land Use Plan as described in the attached Notice of 
Public Hearing, published June 15 and June 22, 1988 and presented at 
the June 30, 1988 ••• " 

COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-1 AS AMENDED. THE MOTION PASSED UNANI
MOUSLY, (6-0). 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION SUPPORTING THE PROPOSED CHANGES TO THE JOINT PLANNING 
AREA LAND USE PLAN (88-7-11/R-1) 

WHEREAS, Chapel Hill, Carrboro, and orange county adopted a Joint 
Planning Agreement on November 2, 1987; and 

WHEREAS, Chapel Hill and orange County adopted the Joint Planning 
Land Use Plan on october 13, 1986; and 

WHEREAS, the Chapel Hill Town Council supports that proposed changes 
to the Joint Planning Area Land Use Plan; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that the Council approves the proposed changes to the Joint 
Planning Area Land Use Plan as described in the attached "Notice of 
Public Hearing" published June 15 and June 22, 1988 and presented at 
the June 30, 1988 Joint Public Hearing and recommends that the or
ange county Board of Commissioners adopt these proposed changes. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 
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Joint Planning Area - Request for Zoning Atlas Arnendment 

Roger Waldon, Planning Director, said that the proposal was for or
ange County to rezone the Joint Planning Transition Area from Orange 
County zoning designations'to Chapel Hill zoning designations. He 
said the Planning Board's recommendation differed from the Manager's 
recommendation in that the Planning Board recommended R-1 zoning for 
an area north of Homestead Road, west of Airport Road and east of 
the railroad tracks and for an area north of Weaver Dairy Road, and 
the Manager recommended these areas be zoned R-2. 

council Member Godschalk asked why the Manager's recommendation was 
to zone the Greene tract R-1 since it is the site for the expansion 
of the landfill. Mr. Waldon replied that this was in response to 
citizen concerns that this area was not appropriate for expansion of 
the landfill. He said that landfills were permitted in Rural Tran
sition zones with a Special Use Permit. Mr. Waldon stated that the 
landfill situation was currently under study and that the Manager 
felt that by zoning the area R-1 it would act as a holding zone un
til the final decisions were made. 

Council Member Godschalk said he felt the RT zone was the holding 
zone. Mr. Waldon agreed but said that in this instance the staff 
felt that the citizens might not view the RT zone as a holding zone 
but rather as an indication that the Greene tract was to be the site 
for the expansion of the landfill. 

Council Member Godschalk said he agreed that he did not feel the 
Greene tract was appropriate as a landfill site but the Town would 
need a new landfill site soon and if another location in not avail
able then the Greene tract would probably be used. He expressed 
concern that zoning the area R-1 would send a conflicting message. 

Council Member Preston said the Greene tract was currently being 
reserved as a landfill but that she and the Solid Waste Task Force 
recognized that the area was not appropriate and were looking for 
other sites. She said she did not know if the area should be zoned 
R-1 or RT and that the search for a new site was ongoing but that 
there was no other alternative available at this time. 

Council Member Andresen commented that it would be 7 years before 
another landfill site was needed and that she did not see what the 
practical difference was in zoning the area R-1 or RT. 

Council Member Godschaik replied that he felt it was 
what kind of message zoning the area R-1 gave. He said 
ing the area R-1 would give the adjacent properties a 
false sense of security. 

an issue of 
he felt zen
potentially 

Council Member Werner said that since the land had been purchased 
for a landfill it did not mean it had to be the site of the ~ 
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landfill. He said by zoning the property R-1 it might give the 
staff and Task Force more impetus to locate a new site. 

Mayor Howes said he was disappointed in the staff recommendation in 
that he felt it gave the impression that the property might not be 
used as a landfill and that this had not as yet been determined. He 
said by zoninq the area R-1, the land would have to be rezoned in 
order for it to be used as a landfill. 

council Member Andresen said that she would prefer that the zoning 
of the property north of Weaver Dairy be R-1 since most of the ad
joining property was zoned R-1. 

COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-1.1A WITH THE AMENDMENT THAT THE AREA 
NORTH OF WEAVER DAIRY ROAD BE REZONED R-1. 

Council Member Preston said that she did not have a problem with the 
Manager's recommendation in relation to the zoning north of Weaver 
Dairy Road. She stated that Chapel Hill needed areas zoned to allow 
for more affordable housing and that by zoning the area R-2 more 
lots per acre could be designed. 

Council Member Godschalk said he agreed with the R-2 zoning for the 
area north of Weaver Dairy Road. He said the property was adjacent 
to R-5 and R-2 zones. He pointed out that the Chesley development 
was across Weaver Dairy Road from this property and that even though 
it was being developed as R-1 it was zoned R-2. 

Council Member Andresen said that Weaver Dairy Road was still only 
two lanes and that there were already complaints about traffic in 
the area. She said she would prefer that the area be zoned R-1 un
til the road was widened. 

Council Member Preston pointed out that anyone who developed in the 
area would have to widen the road as part of their development ap
proval. 

COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK, 
FOR A SUBSTITUTE MOTION TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-1.1A. THE 
MOTION FAILED TO PASS, (4-2) 1 WITH COUNCIL MEMBERS ANDRESEN AND 
WERNER VOTING AGAINST. 

COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON, 
TO AMEND THE MOTION TO ADOPT 88-7-11/R-1.1A AMENDED, TO CHANGE THE 
R-1 ZONING OF THE GREENE TRACT TO RT. 

Council Member Herzenberg said that he shared some of the concerns 
about the conflicting message R-1 zoninq could qive but that he felt 
zoninq the area R-1 could provide further impetus to find another 
site and that it would ease some of the concerns of the neighbors. 
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Mayor Howes said that he felt it could be deluding the neighbors. 

THE MOTION TO AMEND FAILED TO PASS, (3-3), WITH COUNCIL MEMBERS 
ANDRESEN, HERZENBERG AND WERNER VOTING AGAINST. 

THE MOTION TO ADOPT 88-7-11/R-1.1A AMENDED FAILED TO PASS, (3-3), 
WITH MAYOR HOWES AND COUNCIL MEMBERS GODSCHALK AND PRESTON VOTING 
AGAINST. 

Skateboard Ramps 

Ronald Secrist, Acting Town Manager, said that on June 13 the coun
cil had referred the report on outdoor skateboard ramps to the Man
ager and requested a follow-up report to include a recommendation 
from the Parks and Recreation Commission and additional alternatives 
for regulating skateboard ramps. Mr. Secrist said there were sever
al alternatives for the Council's consideration and that they were 
not mutually exclusive. He said the Parks and Recreation Commission 
believed that the Town should play a part in providing this type of 
recreational facility. He stated that the proposed alternatives 
included: 1) [Ordinance A] prohibiting all skateboard ramps in resi
dential zones except within Town Parks and Recreation facilities; 2) 
[Ordinance B) regulating skateboard ramps of more than 4 feet high 
or 12 feet long in residential zones and allowing their use to spe
cific days and hours; 3) (Ordinance C] prohibiting skateboard ramps 
of more than 10 feet high or · 30 feet long in residential zones; 4) 
(Resolution A] calling a public hearing for october to amend the 
development Ordinance to regulate skateboard ramps as a land use: 
and 5) [Resolution B] authorizing the Manager to enter into negotia
tions with a local skateboard club or association to lease 
Town-owned property for skateboarding facilities operated and main
tained by the club. 

Council Member Preston said that alternative 2 would allow for the 
skateboard ramp at 45 Rogerson Drive to remain in use but would reg
ulate the times of use. Mr. Secrist agreed and said that alterna
tive 5 would allow for the removal of the ramp if the owner was 
agreeable and that alternatives 1 and 3 would eliminate the ramp at 
45 Rogerson Drive. 

Council Member Herzenberg said he preferred alternative 3 because it 
addressed the current problem. He asked if there had been com
plaints to the Town about ramps which would fall under alternative 
2. Mr. Secrist replied that the Town had received some, but not 
many, complaints with regard to noise on ramps falling into this 
category. 

Council Member Andresen asked what would be the purpose of alterna
tive 4. Mr. Secrist responded that alternative 4 would call a pub
lic hearing in october to consider amending the Development Ordi
nance to regulate skateboard ramps. He said the staff envisioned 

! ')["" 
I """" _) 
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the amendment would prohibit skateboard ramps in residential zones 
on lots less than five acres and would more clearly define what con
stituted a skateboard ramp. 

Council Member Werner said.he felt adoption of the Manager's recom
mendation, alternatives 2, 4 and 5 were, probably ones which could 
be passed by the Council that evening. 

Council Member Herzenberg stated that there were two issues 
volved: skateboard ramps in general and the skateboard ramp at 
Rogerson Drive. 

in-
45 

Council Member Andresen asked why the staff did not recommend adop
tion of alternative 3. Mr. Secrist replied that the staff felt more 
comfortable in regulating large outdoor skateboard ramps as a land 
use. 

John Riebel, speaking as a resident of Rogerson Drive, said that he 
and his neighbors felt the skateboard ramp at 45 Rogerson Drive con
stituted a public nuisance and as such the Town should order its 
removal. He said he felt alternative 2 was as unenforceable as the 
he felt the current noise ordinance was. He said the residents sup
ported the removal of the ramp from the residential neighborhood and 
would be willing to help pay the cost for its relocation. (For copy 
of text, see Clerk's files.) 

COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER ANDRESEN, TO 
ADOPT ORDINANCE 88-7-ll/0-2B. 

Council Member Herzenberg said that he did not think Ordinance B was 
needed but if Ordinance c was also adopted he would vote in favor of 
Ordinance B. 

COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK, 
FOR A SUBSTITUTE MOTION TO ADOPT ORDINANCE 88-7-ll/0-2C. 

Council Member Andresen asked if adoption of this ordinance would 
preclude adoption of Resolutions A and/or B. Mr. Secrist replied no 
and that if Resolution A were adopted it would apply to future 
skateboard ramps. 

Council Member Werner asked the Town Attorney to comment on the va
lidity of declaring the skateboard ramp at 45 Rogerson Drive as a 
public nuisance. Attorney Karpinos replied that the Town had the 
police power to abate public nuisances. He said in his opinion if 
Ordinance c were adopted and the owner did not voluntarily remove 
the skateboard ramp then the Town would have to decide if it wanted 
to take the matter to court. He said if the Town chose this route 
he did not feel under the laws regulating public nuisances that the 
Town would be upheld in court. He said the Town also would have the 
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choice of inverse condemnation and condemning the property and hav
ing it removed. 

Council Member Werner asked if this matter became a legal issue, how 
long would it take. Attorney Karpinos responded that if the owner 
did not comply with the Council's decision then it could take at 
least a year in the courts. 

Council Member Herzenberg commented that if the Council also adopted 
Resolution B the question of a lawsuit could be moot. 

Council Member Werner agreed but said that adoption of Resolution B 
involved the owner's cooperation and that he felt adoption of Ordi
nance c could alienate the owner. 

THE SUBSTITUTE MOTION FOR ADOPTION OF ORDINANCE 88-7-11/0-2C CAR
RIED, (5-l), WITH COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER VOTING AGAINST. 

THE MOTION AS SUBSTITUTED CARRIED, (5-l), WITH COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER 
VOTING AGAINST. A SECOND READING OF THE ORDINANCE IS NECESSARY FOR 
FINAL ADOPTION AT THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL. 

COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG .MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER 
ANDRESEN, TO ADOPT ORDINANCE 88-7-11/0-2B. 

Mr. Secrist commented that the 
through Friday and Sunday ••• 2 
p.m. • ·" 

ordinance should state ". • Monday 
- 6 p.m., Saturday ••• 12 noon- 6 

THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, (6-0). 

The ordinance, as adopted, reads as follows: 

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 11 OF THE TOWN CODE OF ORDINANCES TO 
REGULATE THE USE OF OUTDOOR SKATEBOARD RAMPS IN AREAS ZONES RESIDEN
TIAL IN THE TOWN (88-7-11/0-2b) 

WHEREAS, the use of outdoor skateboard ramps in residential zones 
may be a nuisance to neighboring residences because of noise, assem
blies of skaters, and other related factors; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that Chapter 11 of the Town Code of Ordinances is amended to 
regulate the use and operation of outdoor skateboard ramps beyond a 
certain size as follows: 

/ /) ·] 
/ vl,x 
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SECTION I 

Article I 

Section 11-13 outdoor Skateboard Ramps Regulated 

The use or operation of an outdoor skateboard ramp made of wood or 
other material located within an area in the Town zoned residential 
and exceeding four feet in height or 12 feet in length is limited as 
follows: 

Monday through Friday and Sunday 
Saturday 

2 - 6 p.m. 
12 noon - 6 p.m. 

In addition, during the days and times allowed, skateboard ramps are 
limited to one user at any one time. 

SECTION II 

All provisions of the Town Code of Ordinances inconsistent with this 
ordinance are hereby repealed. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-2A. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, 
(6-0). 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION CALLING A PUBLIC HEARING AND REFERRING TO THE PLANNING 
BOARD A PROPOSAL TO AMEND THE TOWN'S DEVELOPMENT ORDINANCE TO REGU
LATE INSTALLATION OF SKATEBOARD RAMPS IN THE TOWN LIMITS 
(88-7-11/R-2a) 

WHEREAS, the Town has received numerous complaints regarding the use 
of skateboard ramps in residential areas of the Town; and 

WHEREAS, protection of residential areas and their quiet enjoyment 
would achieve the purpose of the Comprehensive Plan; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that the Council calls a public hearing for October 17, 1988 to 
consider an amendment to the Town's Development Ordinance to regu
late the installation of skateboard ramps within the Town and to 
consider revisions to the Development Ordinance with respect to 
rules on the elimination of any skateboard ramps made nonconforming 
by said amendment. 
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BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that this proposal be referred to the 
ning Board for their review and recommendation to the Council. 

This the 11th day of July, _1988. 

Plan-

COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-2B. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, 
(6-0). 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE DEVELOPMENT OF A PROPOSED LEASE OF 
TOWN-OWNED LAND FOR SKATEBOARDING FACILITIES (88-7-11/R-2b) 

WHEREAS, the council has received numerous complaints regarding the 
use of a skateboard ramp in a residential area; and 

WHEREAS, the Council requested the Parks and Recreation Commission 
to consider the provision of skateboard activities in Town parks; 
and 

WHEREAS, the Commission recommended in a report to the Council dated 
June 16, 1988 that the Town consider entering into a performance or 
lease agreement with a skateboarding club or association who would 
construct, operate and maintain skateboarding facilities on 
Town-owned land; and 

WHEREAS, the owner of the skateboard ramp at 45 Rogerson Drive has 
offered to donate and neighboring residents have offered to contrib
ute funds to help relocate the ramp to a Town park: 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that the Manager is hereby authorized to negotiate with a 
skateboard club or association a proposed lease or agreement to be 
subsequently considered by the Council in accord with State law; 
said agreement would allow the placement of skateboarding facilities 
on Town-owned land, provided the facilities are owned, operated and 
maintained by the club or association; said club or association 
would provide the required insurance coverage requested by the Town 
and to indemnify and hold harmless the Town as requested. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

Council Member Preston asked how soon the staff would begin negotia
tions with the skateboard ramp owner. Mr. Secrist said that Mike 
Loveman, Parks and Recreation Director, would be in charge of this 
matter and that he expected him to proceed at once. 
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Downtown Sidewalk Sales 

Mr. Secrist stated that this report was in response to a petition 
from the Downtown Commission to allow sidewalk sales in the Downtown 
area. He asked Greg Feller, Assistant to the Manager, to give the 
staff report. 

Mr. Feller stated that the proposal would allow certain commercial 
activities on downtown sidewalks for a six month trial period and at 
the end of that time the project would be evaluated. He said there 
was concern from the downtown businesses, especially those who front 
on Franklin Street, that sidewalk sales might present competition 
for their wares. He also said that several downtown merchants were 
interested in using the sidewalk for their own sales. Mr. Feller 
stated that the Chapel Hill-Carrboro Downtown Commission proposed to 
allow performing artists, sidewalk sales by downtown businesses, 
sale of flowers and two-dimensional art by vendors other than down
town businesses, and to allow special events such as art fairs and 
concerts. He said the staff proposal would enable sidewalk vending 
on a trial basis on Thursdays and Saturdays in designated areas and 
that the vendors would be issued licenses through the Town's Tax 
Office on a first come, first served basis. Mr. Feller stated that 
the area for sidewalk sales would be limited to approximately 30 
spots on East and West Franklin Street and that a minimum of a 4' 
wide aisle must be made available for pedestrians and that the 
height of the displays could not exceed 4 feet. 

Council Member Preston asked if the Downtown Commission and Associa
tion had talked with the property owners about the proposal. Mr. 
Feller replied that he did not know for certain but that what the 
groups had done was to identify areas along Franklin Street for 
sidewalk vendors which it was felt would have the least effect on 
the existing businesses. 

Council Member Preston asked if two-dimensional art included jewel
ry. Mr. Feller said no and that Section 17-87 indicated that the 
term "two-dimensional art" would not include craft items such as 
woodwork, ceramics, pottery, fabrics, sculpture, etc. 

Council Member Preston also said that she felt the area in front of 
University Florist should not be used for sidewalk vending since it 
could be used by a flower vendor and would be in competition with 
the existing business. 

Council Member Godschalk asked what was the width of the sidewalk on 
the 100 block of Franklin Street. Mr. Feller replied that he be
lieved it to be between 12 and 15 feet wide. 

Council Member Godschalk said he felt that the width of the sidewalk 
was an important issue. He said that it appeared that the sidewalks 
needed to be at least 13' wide to allow for the vendors and cramped 
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pedestrian traffic. He said he was concerned that the vendor areas 
would create bottle necks along the sidewalk. 

Council Member Werner asked what was the difference between the cur
rent ordinance regulating performing artists and the proposal. Mr. 
Feller replied that essentially it was the same but that the propos
al added some further clarifications and that the proposal based its 
ordinance on legal findings. 

Betty Maultsby, speaking as a citizen, spoke in favor of sidewalk 
vending along Franklin Street, but felt that the proposal was dis
criminatory and that there should not be a limit as to the type of 
vendors allowed on the sidewalk. She also said she did not feel the 
idea of sidewalk vending had been advertised enough so as to garner 
sufficient citizen input into the proposal. (For copy of text, see 
Clerk's files.) 

council Member Andresen said that she felt the Town needed to take a 
£tep in helping to revitalize downtown Chapel Hill. She agreed 
tnat she did not think the proposal met all the needs but that she 
:elt it would be an important first step. 

Joe Hakan, representing the Downtown Commission, agreed with Council 
Member Andresen and said that many of the downtown merchants would 
like to see additional services like food vendors allowed downtown. 
He urged the council to adopt the proposed ordinance to allow for a 
six-month trial period. 

Council Member Werner asked what would be the measure of success for 
the project. Mr. Hakan responded that success would be measured by 
the number of people doing business downtown. 

Council Member Herzenberg said that the he felt the Council's vote 
in 1971 to eliminate sidewalk sales had been a mistake and that he 
was glad to see the atmosphere had changed. He said he agreed with 
Ms. Maultsby's concerns but felt the proposal was a step in the 
right direction. He also said he would prefer that the vendors be 
allowed to operate on Thursdays, Fridays and Saturdays. 

COUNCIL MEMBER ANDRESEN MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER 
HERZENBERG, TO ADOPT ORDINANCE 88-7-11/0-3 WITH THE AMENDMENT THAT 
THE LOCATION IN FRONT OF UNIVERSITY FLORIST WAS DELETED. 

COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER 
ANDRESEN, TO AMEND THE MOTION TO MAKE THE DAYS OF OPERATION THURS
DAY, FRIDAY AND SATURDAY. THE MOTION TO AMEND PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, 
(6-0). 

Council Member Godschalk said that he appreciated the work done by 
the staff and Downtown Commission on this proposal but that he had 
concerns about pedestrian movement and discrimination of vendors. 
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THE MOTION, AS AMENDED, CARRIED, (5-1), WITH COUNCIL MEMBER 
GODSCHALK VOTING AGAINST. A SECOND READING WILL BE NECESSARY BEFORE 
ADOPTION IS FINAL AT THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE COUNCIL. 

Design Guideline Implementation 

Alan Rimer, representing the Design Task Force, presented to the 
Council for their consideration a set of Design Guidelines. He said 
the Task Force requested that the Council receive the guidelines and 
refer them to the staff, advisory boards and citizens for review and 
after review and consideration, adopt the guidelines as part of the 
Town's Comprehensive Plan. Mr. Rimer stated that the Task Force 
suggested that the Council direct that changes be made to the Town's 
Development Ordinance, Design Manual and standard Engineering Speci
fications in order to implement the guidelines. He suggested that 
the Design Task Force be the ones to take the proposed guidelines to 
the citizens for their review. 

council Member Werner asked how Mr. Rimer proposed educating the 
public on the proposed guidelines. Mr. Rimer responded that he envi
sioned a process similar to the one being done by the Planning Board 
and staff in regard to the components of the Comprehensive Plan 
whereby one or two public meetings were held and presentations made 
to encourage discussion. 

COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG, 
TO REFER THE PROPOSED DESIGN GUIDELINES TO THE STAFF, ADVISORY 
BOARDS AND PUBLIC. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, (6-0). 

Council Member Preston thanked Mr. Rimer and the entire Design Task 
Force for all their work. 

pyblic Housing - Application for Development of New Housing Units 

Mr. Secrist said the federal government was accepting applications 
for new housing units. He stated that the proposal would authorize 
the submittal of an application for 24 new public housing units to 
the u.s. Department of Housing and Urban Development. He said the 
federal government was accepting applications for 5000 new public 
housing units nationwide and that the deadline for receipt of the 
applications was July 15, 1988. Mr. Secrist stated that the loca
tion of any new public housing units had not been decided at this 
time and would come later in the planning process if the grant were 
approved. 

Adele Thomas, speaking as a resident and member of the Housing Advi
sory Board, said that she felt the policy should be amended to allow 
for more diversity of family sizes in the public housing units. She 
said the current policy favored placing large families together 
rather than interspersing large family dwellers with individual 
dwellers. 
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COUNCIL MEMBER GODS CHALK MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER 
HERZENBERG, TO ADOPT RESOWTION 88-7-11/R-3. THE MOTION PASSED UNAN
IMOUSLY I ( 6-0) • 

The resolution, as adopted, ·reads as follows: 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND UflliAN DEVELOPMENT 
PUILIC HOUSING P"OGfllAM 

PHA RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF PUBLIC HOUSING PROJECT 
lllESOLUTION NO. ___ _ 

Resolution A 
(88-7-11/R-3) 

Whe"u, the Unlttcl States Housin& Act or 1937 prorideslhat lhe~tlhaU be 1oc1J deltnninatJon of the aeed lor pubUc 
1aou11na to meet .. da not beinJ adequately met by prtwate tnterprtle; ad 

Whe11u, under the promlona or the United States HoUIIft& Act or 1?37, the Department ot Houdnaand Urbu Dewlop
lnlftt (HUD) Ia authoriZed to provide financial UliltanC~C to pubUc houslna qencies for IUCb boullnJ; 

NOW THEREFORE, BE rr JlESOLVED BY 1HE....__T_own-..... ..... C-o-.un...,c_1.-.1 _________ J1 Of THE 
Town of Chapel Hill 1J (PHA) AS FOUDWS: 

l. Determination or Need. The PHA hereby determJnea that wllhla Ita ana or opcr.ucm tbe11 Is a need for low-income 
laoudn& to meet needs not beln& adequately lftlt b)' prtwate ~terprtle. -

2. Application and/or Proposal for Housln& Aaiatuce. The Town Manager Jl of the PHA Ia 
L- ftby authorized to haw prepared one or more applitatlonsand/or propollls for publit housln& usistance for development of up 

24 AI dweUin& units (ud for I Preliminary Lou or up to s ) J/; to lfln 
d applications and/or proposals on behalf or the PHA and to submit them to HUD,IIid dweJlina units to be provided u follows: 

-~ new construction up to 24 ~ dwcWna units; by rehabilitatloll up to 0 ~ dwcUina units, 
and by acqulsltloa up to o ~ clwclliD& unlu. 

3. ,\Mual Contributions Contratt CACCl. Who ID ACC Ia forwarded by HVD to the PHA for executioll by the PHA, the 
Cha1nnan or ViC~~ Chairman il hereby authorized to execute IUCb ACC an behalf of the PHA; and the Secretary II hereby author
ized to bnpreu ud attest the official PHA 11al on tach ACC coamterpart ud aubmlt to HUD executed counterpartaud related 
documenu u required b)' HUD. 

4. General Depositary A&reement. Tbe Chairman or Vice Chairman Ia hmby authorized to execute on behalf or the PHA 
a General Depositary Apccmcnt(s) and/or Samp Deposituy Apeement(a) each In the fonn approved by HUD~ and the Secre
tary II hereby authoriZed to bnprea and attest the ofrldal PHA 11al oalldl counterpart and submit to Hl1D executed counter
partaand rtlated documents u required by HUD. 

S. Fundln& for Project DewloprNnt Cost. 

(a) In order to fund the Dewe1opmtftt Cost or Houllna proJects pursuant to tbJa ReaolutloD or any other RIIOiutloa u 
may be required by HUD, the PHA hereby authorizes the luuance of obli&atlouiD ttaname at .. cb Uma, tD aacb 
amouata,and on aucb terms and conditioDI u HUD IDI)' direct or apprOYe ID aocordanC~C with the ACe. 

(b) The Chauman or Vice Chairman II hereby authodztd to prtplrt and e.ucute .. cb PHA obliptlou; ad the 
Secretuy il hereby authorized to lmpreu ud attest the oflldal PHA 1111, deliwr the obli&atloaa to HUD or IUCb 
other ... ,-den u HUD may direct, and accept pi)'IDIDt tbalfor or Cl\111 payment to k made u directed or ap
proved b~ HUD In accordanC~C with the At%. 

(c) Each such PHA obiJ&atlon lhaD be 11eu11d In auc:h IDIIUIIr u llll)' k prcmdecland/or required by HUD In ICCOr
danC~C with the ACC. All proceeds from aucb PHA obliptJona lh.aD be deposited and used oDI)' u P!'!'JOftd by 
HUD a. aocor.S... with IM#ti:C. 

' --. r 
I cl ') 

0 
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6. 1fUD ltcculttlpnt. Ia oanntctiae wl1h 1he cltwlopmaat and operation or any prosram or actl~ty mel*'& Fedcnl 
._clallllistlnCII WMier lht United States Housin& Act of 1937, the PHA wUI comply wtth aD requirements under tht appl
able reaulltions or the Department or Housin& and Urban Dcwlopmeot, 24 CFR 141 or 24 CFR lOS, u approp~te,lftd aD 
HUD IIJUIItionsltlltina to the operation or pubUc housin& projects. 

7. Meanlna or Terms. AU terms u•d in this Resolution wb1ch 1rt defined In the ACC lhaU haw the meaninp pwn to 
them Jn the ACC. 

I. Effectiw Ott e. This Resolution shall take ef'fect lnunecliallly. 

IECQN)INCi OFFICER] CERDFICADQN 

1, · Dav1 d R. Taylor .AI, the d~ appointed. qualiraed and actin& Secretary Jl 

or the:~Ch:.:::l:.a::.PI:..l:...:.:.Hf:..:l...:.l ...:H.:::O:US:..:i.:.:.n&.g ~A::.;Ut:,:;h::,Or:..:i:,:tY"---,lj;IJl ftldeD d a... the Cit nifi 7/11 /88 - ,,• Cll .. 1 neral Ce ate dated l/, 

•o ccnlfy that u ewidenced by lhe ofDdll miDutn: 

1. A ~eplar/speciaJJ/ meetJn& wu 1ae14.,. July 11, 1988 iJ. 

2. Of &he fuD --':.------.:llfl member loud, 1 quorum was pre•nt comprilln& the roUowin& memben: 

-------------------------------------...__----------------------~~. 
3. The abow RaoJuUoa; No , wu read 1ft fuU lftd CIOftlidered, and wu duly adopttd by the affirmati!! 

wotes of the !oDowln& memben CDDSdtutJD& itmajodty: __ . _______________ _ 

ID Tntimony Whereof, I haw hereunto •t my hand and &he aeaJ of the Town of Chapel Hill 

tbls 1 lth day of July • •t.!!.... 

(SEAL) 

ADDENDUM TO RESOLUTION: 

Although we are requesting new construction. we will accept the aqufsftfon of 
existing housing. 
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INSTRUCTIONS FOR HUD-62471 • PHA RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF PUBLIC HOUSING PROJECT 

1. PURPQSE; TbJs molution tUbles PubUc Housln& Apndes and Indian Houslna Authorities (PHAs) to provide the Hl1D 
Area O(fice with required dnipatiou. authorizations and certifications in fewer documenta. This Resolution authorize~ 
IUbmlafon or public housina applications and/or proposals, executloll or 1ft Annual Contributions Conuact and General 
ud/or Samp DtpolfW)' Apeemcab and tauance of project fundina obli&atloaa. 

2. PREJ»AR£D BY: .AD PHAI,... to dewlop 1 pubUc bouliDa pn:;ect~ 

3. NUMBER: on,tnaJ ud ODC or mon coplu. 

4. DJSTRIBt.mON: A PHA lhal1 submit 1 fuUy executed Resolution with lb initial submission or Application for a Public 
Housina Project (Form HCJD.JZ410J!! PHA Proposal for a PubUc Housin& Project (From HUD-JZ41J·AJ, u applicable. to 
the appropriate HUD Area Office. For Indian Ho&llin& Authorities the initial submission is the Application for Indian Low· 
Income Housin& Propam (Fonn HlJD.JZ1JOJ. A PHA may also be requelled by the Area orrace to submit additicmal copies. 

5. INSTRUCTIONS FOR PHA PREPARATION: 

a. The minutes· or the PHA meetin& should be retained by the PHA and only lhe completed and executed Form HlJD. 
52471 and.llappUcabk. Form H\JD.9013. Notice or Special Meetina,lhould be submiued to the HUD Area Office. 

b. The Form HUD-52471 should be completed and executed Ulin& the foUowJna instructions which arc keyed to the 
footnotes on the Form: 

JJ a..n tile 4allftltloll ••Willed ttr ••" a.w for Ill• .... ..,. of'"' hltlk HoUiilll Aaner • .... -.. C..•lllla• ... ,,... ..... c. 

JJ a..n *' 1ep1 .... .r till PDUc Ho...., Al••er (PHA). 

JJ .................. ., ....... ·--....... , ...... eftldiL 

!1 ........... ,..,... ...... . 

JJ Strate *• aatlre kaclete• ,..... ..... tilt PHA II aa lelliul Houalaa Authrltr •• a fnU.IMrr ....,. II kltll .. ,_.., Ia 
wh1cll cue, co.plctt tilt aaou•t, llrtlt tM llraclett aad attacl\ tilt fuU)' necuted lliiOiutloll Auallorlallla l11ndH• of,._... 
U17 Lolli Coatract aad Gutral Depoalwr Aptta•t "'' .. UIIlce of ln....., N~- (F.,. H~UI4J. 

JJ ................... -. 

lJ ........ .,..,.... ..... 

~ Strtllt tile ... ,,.,...... --~If a ............ wu ..... ettacla r- HUD-toaS, NMice of .............. hlr eunt.,_ 

c. If thllls the PHA'allrst project. the PHA IbiD also submit a.ruUy executed RaoJutlon Aulhorizin&lhe Sale,Jauan• 
and Delivery or Project Notea~nd the Execution or Requisition Apecments (Form HUD-PODOJ. If 1 full uaniCript of 
proceedinp or other moJutioaa are required In connection with private market finandn&, auch additional docwnenta· 
lion should bl prcmdtd. 
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pyblic Housing - Housing Assistance Plan Amendment 

Mr. Secrist said this was in response to the application for addi
tional units and would amend the Housing Assistance Plan to take 
into account the application for additional housing. 

COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-4. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, 
(6-0). 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING A REVISION TO THE HOUSING ASSISTANCE PLAN 
(88-7-11/R-4) 

WHEREAS, the Town of Chapel Hill is submitting an application for a 
public housing project to the u.s. Department of Housing and Urban 
Development: and 

WHEREAS, the proposed housing type and household type must conform 
to the three-year goals of the Housing Assistance Plan: 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that the council hereby authorizes the Manager to revise the 
Housing Assistance Plan to include new construction for large fami
lies. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

pyblic Housing - Occupancy Policy 

Mr. Secrist said the proposal would revise the Admission and Contin
ued Occupancy Policy for the public housing program in accord with 
the policies of the Department of Housing and Urban Development. He 
stated that HUD would like these revisions approved by July 13. 

Adele Thomas commented that she had not been at the meeting at which 
this had been discussed by the Board and felt some of the proposed 
wording needed further review. 

Mr. Secrist suggested that the Council adopt the proposal to be in 
compliance with HUD guidelines and that Ms. Thomas raise her con
cerns at the next Housing Advisory Board meeting. The Board could 
then advise the Council if further changes were warranted. 

COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-5. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, 
(6-0). 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 
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A RESOLUTION ADOPTING A REVISED ADMISSION AND CONTINUED OCCUPANCY 
POLICY FOR THE PUBLIC HOUSING PROGRAM (88-7-11/R-5) 

WHEREAS, the u.s. Department of Housing and Urban Development has 
established new rules on Occupancy Preferences: and 

WHEREAS, the new rules on Occupancy Preferences shall be implemented 
by July 13, 1988: 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that the Council adopts a revised Admission and Continued occu
pancy Policy for the Public Housing Program in compliance with the 
u.s. Department of Housing and Urban Development revised rules. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

cash Management Policy 

Mr. Secrist stated that the proposal would take existing Town prac
tice and put it into a formal written Town policy. He said that the 
one significant change was in the selection of the Town's official 
depository. He said the proposal was for this selection to be based 
on a competitive proposal rather than continuing the current rota
tion system. 

Mayor Howes asked if the proposed procedure was similar to that of 
other municipalities. Jim Baker, Finance Director, replied yes. 

COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-6. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, 
(6-0). 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION ESTABLISHING A CASH MANAGEMENT POLICY (88-7-11/R-6) 

WHEREAS, to fully maximize the use of public moneys in the best in
terest of the public: and 

WHEREAS, it is the responsibility of the Finance Director to super
vise the investment of idle funds of the Town of Chapel Hill; and 

WHEREAS, it is the desire of the Town Council to use all of its pub
lic funds in a most efficient manner; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that: 
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SECTION I 

The Council hereby charqes the Finance Director, with the cooper
ation of all Town departments and officials, to devise and implement 
a Cash Manaqem~nt Plan which addresses cash receipts, cash mobiliza
tion and manaqement of available resources (investments), cash dis
bursements, bankinq relations, and monitorinq and reportinq on the 
plan. The Finance Director shall submit the Cash Manaqement Plan to 
the Town Manaqer for review and approval. The Town Manaqer shall 
issue implementinq instructions, consistent with this resolution, 
for the Cash Manaqement Plan as part of the Administrative Policies 
and Procedures of the Town. 

SECTION II 

The independent auditor for the Town of Chapel Hill shall monitor 
the Town's compliance with the established Cash Manaqement Plan and 
the reports of the Finance Director thereon. He shall report his 
findinqs and recommendations annually to the Council as part of the 
Town audit. 

SECTION III 

The followinq procedures are hereby established and shall be incor
porated in the cash receipts section of the Cash Manaqement Plan: 

1. Except as otherwise provided 
moneys collected or received 
the Town shall be deposited 
accordance with G.S. 159-32. 

by law, all taxes and other 
by an office or employee of 
in an official depository in 

2. Moneys received shall be deposited daily in the form and 
amounts received, except as otherwise provided by statute. 
These moneys shall be deposited in such a manner as to 
receive the current day's credit. 

3. Moneys due to the Town either by another qovernmental 
aqency or by an individual shall be promptly billed, col
lected and deposited. The Finance Director shall monitor 
the status of all uncollected moneys owned to the Town and 
implement measures to collect any and all delinquent ac
counts except as otherwise provided by law. 

4. The Finance Director shall periodically review each reve
nue source of the Town and examine the methods for prompt 
billinq, collection, depositinq and reportinq of those 
sources. These methods shall be analyzed with individuals 
in other departments responsible for the particular reve
nue source, and chanqes shall be instituted if quicker and 
more efficient means of revenue realization are possible. 
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SECTION IV 

The following procedures are hereby established and shall be incor
porated in the cash mobilization and management of available re
sources (investments) section of the Plan: 

1. The Finance Director shall establish a central depository 
system for the Town. 

2. Pursuant to G.S. 159-25(4), the Finance Director 
receive and deposit all moneys accruing to the Town 
the Town's cash concentration account, unless another 
ficer or employee is duly authorized to do so and is 
pervised by the Finance Director. 

shall 
into 
of
su-

3. Employees and officers who are duly authorized and super
vised by the Finance Director to receive and deposit Town 
moneys shall notify the Finance Director of the amount of 
funds being deposited. This notification shall occur on or 
before 4:00 p.m. 

4. All moneys received from the State shall be received 
through the Governmental Moneys Transfer System where ap
plicable. 

5. The Finance Director shall review daily the position of 
the cash concentration account and invest any and all ex
cess deposits. Eligible investments shall be strictly in 
accord with G.S. 159-30(c) and G.S. 147-69.l(c)(l-4) and 
shall be limited to obligations of the u. s. Government, 
time deposits, repurchase agreements, and the North Caro
lina Cash Management Trust. 

6. 

7. 

The Finance Director shall strive to keep 100% of 
Town's moneys invested at all times. This necessitates 
cash concentration or checking account being kept in 
interest bearing account. 

The Finance Director shall continuously forecast 
Town's future cash needs and invest moneys for longer 
riods of time where practicable. 

SECTION V 

the 
the 

an 

the 
pe-

The following procedures are hereby established and shall be incor
porated in the cash disbursements section of the Town's cash Manage
ment Plan: 

1. The method in which appropriations and other available 
resources are expended shall be performed pursuant to G.S. 
159-28(b). 

/~ .~ 
I 
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3. 

4. 

s. 
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Billings to the Town for goods received or for services 
rendered shall not be paid early or late, but on the dis
count date or the due date to the extent practicable. 

The Finance Director shall establish a system of inventory 
and supply checks to insure that inventories will remain 
at levels necessary to conduct business without being ex
cessive. 

The Finance Director will consolidate all payments to a 
particular vendor, rather than issuing separate checks for 
each billing to the extent practicable. 

A cost effective disbursement cycle shall be established 
to create the maximum amount of investable funds while at 
the same time insuring all bills are paid by their due 
date. The disbursement cycle shall be reviewed periodical
ly by the Finance Director and changes shall be instituted 
when appropriate. 

SECTION VI 

The following procedures are hereby established and shall be incor
porated in the banking relations section of the Cash Management 
Plan: 

1. The Finance Director will maintain the minimum number of 
bank accounts for official operation. A cash concentration 
account and imprest payroll account shall be required ac
counts. 

2. The Finance Director shall maintain in the Town's accounts 
enough moneys to meet the Town's daily obligations. 

3. An official depository shall be selected based on a com
petitive proposal. A Request for Proposal for Banking Ser
vices shall be submitted to those financial institutions 
the Finance Director has determined to be financially 
sound, based on a comprehensive analysis of the institu
tions' financial positions. The selection process will be 
carried out every three years. The Finance Director shall 
recommend an official depository to be designated by the 
Council based on his evaluation of the proposals. In order 
to serve as the Town's depository, a financial institution 
shall provide written certification of its compliance with 
the Town's policy on apartheid as adopted in April, 1986. 

4. In order to serve as the 
institution shall provide 
vices: 

Town's depository, a financial 
the following as minimum ser-
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1. Automatic payroll deposit capability (through the 
electronic Automated Clearing House system) which is 
compatible with the Town's established automatic pay
roll deposit system including specific payroll time 
schedules. ·. 

2. A fully secured and collateralized time deposit in
vestment account with open maturity dates each 30 
days and with a rate of return at least equivalent to 
or higher than the official State Funds Certificate 
of Deposits rate established by the N.C. Council of 
State. 

3. Capability to process for deposit on a daily basis, 
large amounts of coins and currency collected from 
the Town's public transportation system and parking 
facilities. 

5. Any financial institution not selected as the official 
depository but receiving Town funds for investment shall 
be analyzed by the Finance Director for financial stabili
ty if the amount of time deposits exceeds the federal de
pository insurance coverage of $100,000, and the financial 
institution shall provide written certification of its 
compliance with the Town's policy on apartheid. 

SECTION VII 

The following procedures are hereby established and shall be 
porated in the monitoring and reporting section of the Cash 
ment Plan: 

incor
Manage-

1. The Finance Director shall report quarterly to the Council 
concerning the status of investments, the 
collateralization of Town moneys, and the comparison of 
actual receipts and disbursements to the budgeted figures 
and cash flow projections. 

2. Significant changes in banking services or costs, and the 
issuance of a Request for Proposal for Banking Services 
will be reported to the Council. 

3. The Finance Director shall report regularly to the Council 
on delinquent special assessment accounts. 

4. Each year the Plan shall be reviewed by the Finance Direc
tor during budget preparation. The Finance Director shall 
propose amendments to the Plan, as appropriate, to further 
enhance the Town's cash management program. All Plan 
amendments shall be submitted to and approved by the Town 
Manager before being implemented. 
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SECTION VIII 

All employees of the Town shall follow the cash Manaqement Plan and 
provisions of this resolut~on, and the willful or continued failure 
to do so is sufficient cause for possible disciplinary action. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

Consent Agenda 

COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK, 
TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-7. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, 
(6-0). 

The resolutions, as adopted, read as follows: 

A RESOLUTION APPROVING VARIOUS RESOLUTIONS (88-7-11/R-7) 

BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the 
Council hereby adopts the resolutions submitted by the Manaqer in 
reqard to the followinq: 

a. Deferrinq zoninq of two annexation areas (R-8) 

b. Authorizinq acquisition of riqht-of-way for realiqninq Umstead 
Drive (R-9) 

c. Maple Drive improvements with assessments (R-10) 

d. Traffic control device maintenance (R-11 and R-12) 

This the 11th day of July, 1988 

Zoning Annexation Areas - Deferral 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION POSTPONING THE ZONING OF NEWLY-ANNEXED AREA 1 AND AREA 
2 (88-7-11/R-8) 

WHEREAS, the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill has annexed property 
described as Annexation Area 1 (east of Town limits) and Area 2 
(west of Town limits); and 

WHEREAS, the Council held a public hearinq on June 20, 1988 to con
sider appropriate zoninq desiqnations for these properties in the 
context of surroundinq land uses and zoninq, and in the context of 
the Chapel Hill's Comprehensive Plan; and 
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WHEREAS, pending litigation has delayed the effective date of 
annexations; 

these 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that consideration of:zoning to be assigned to the above men
tioned property has been delayed until September 29, 1988, or to a 
later date to be set on September 29. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

Umstead Drive - Authorization for Realignment of Right-of-Way 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MANAGER TO ACQUIRE PROPERTY FOR THE 
UMSTEAD ROAD REALIGNMENT PROJECT (88-7-11/R-9) 

WHEREAS, improvement of the Umstead Road Project is a high priority 
of the Town of Chapel Hill as evidenced by the appropriation for 
this project; and 

WHEREAS, the acquisition of rights-of-way and easements is necessary 
before undertaking the construction of the project; and 

WHEREAS, the appraisals of market value are available as indicated 
below; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that it authorizes the Manager to purchase those properties 
listed below, at the values listed below, for rights-of-way and 
easements: 

Interest to Area Ap-
praised 
Tract f Owner be Acquired CSg. Feet> values 

1 James N. Paliouras Drainage Ease- 1,510 $ 1,800 
(Tax Map 7.82.C.3) ment 

Right-of-Way 834 $ 1,000 

2 T. M. Greene, Jr. Right-of-Way 3,463 $ 4,186 
(Tax Map 7.33.E.lA.) 

Drainage Ease- 1,345 $ 1,614 
ment 
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3 Herman M. Greene 
(Tax Map 7.33.E.1.) 

Right-of-Way 12,855 

Pedestrian Ease- 2,527 
ment 

$15,426 

$ 3,074 

4 Bolin Creek Assoc. Drainage Ease
(Tax Map 7.82.C.1A.) ment 

582 $ 2,900 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

Maple Drive - Paving Assessment Resolution 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

A RESOLUTION ADOPTING AN ASSESSMENT RESOLUTION FOR PAVING OF MAPLE 
DRIVE (88-7-11/R-10) 

BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill that the 
council hereby directs the Town Manager to undertake the paving of 
Maple Drive with related improvements including curb and gutter, 
storm drainage, and other improvements as described in the prelimi
nary resolution adopted by the Council on May 25, 1988. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel Hill 
that pursuant to Article 10 of Chapter 160A of the North Carolina 
General Statues: 

1. Special assessments shall be levied, after completion and 
termination of actual, final cost of the improvements, on 
basis of frontage abutting the project, at an equal rate 
foot of frontage. 

de
the 
per 

2. Fifty percent of actual, final costs of the project, including 
those of construction (excluding intersections), legal servic
es, interest charges, right-of-way acquisition, and publication 
expenses, shall be assessed from the owners of property abut
ting the project. 

3. An owner of property abutting the property may pay an assess
ment (a) in one cash payment for the entire amount of the as
sessment, without interest, within 30 days after publication of 
a notice of confirmation of the assessment roll, or (b) in not 
more than 10 annual installments, with interest at an an annual 
rate of at, the first of which shall be due an payable concur
rently with property taxes, and subsequent annual installments 
shall be due and payable on the same date in each successive 
year until the assessment is paid in full. 

This is the 11th day of July, 1988. 
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Traffic Control oevices - L9cal Maintenance 

The resolutions, as adopted, read as follows: 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE TOWN MANAGER TO SIGN AN AGREEMENT WITH 
THE NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR MAINTENANCE OF 
TRAFFIC CONTROL DEVICES (88-7-11/R-11) 

WHEREAS, the North Carolina Department of Transportation, an agency 
of the State of North Carolina, pursuant to the provisions of G.s. 
136-41.3 and G.S. 136-18, proposes to contract with the Town of 
Chapel Hill for the maintenance of certain traffic control devices 
on State highway system streets within the Town in accordance with 
the policy of the NCDOT and for which the Town shall be reimbursed 
by the NCDOT: and 

WHEREAS, in order to promote the general welfare of the Town of 
Chapel Hill, it is hereby determined to be in the best public inter
est for the Town to enter into a contract for the maintenance of 
certain traffic control devices on the State highway system streets 
within the Town in accordance with the policy of the NCDOT: 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that the Town of Chapel Hill is hereby formally authorized to 
enter into a contract with the NCDOT for the maintenance of traffic 
control devices on the State highway system streets within the Town, 
and the Town Manager of the Town of Chapel Hill be and thereby em
powered to execute the required Agreement between the Town and the 
NCDOT. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE TOWN MANAGER TO SIGN AN AGREEMENT WITH 
THE TOWN OF CARRBORO FOR MAINTENANCE SERVICES RELATED TO TRAFFIC 
SIGNALIZATION (88-7-11/R-12) 

WHEREAS, the Town of carrboro wishes to have the Town of Chapel Hill 
maintain traffic control devices on State streets within its juris
diction pursuant to an intergovernmental agreement: 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Town of Chapel 
Hill that the Town Manager is authorized to sign a local agreement 
with the Town of carrboro for provision of maintenance services on 
traffic control devices on State streets within the Town of 
Carrboro, with the Town of Carrboro reimbursing all costs of the 
maintenance to the Town of Chapel Hill. 

This the 11th day of July, 1988. 
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Board/Commission - Nominations and Appointments 

Personnel Appeals Committee 

Mayor Howes requested that the Council defer action on this appoint
ment. He said he had an applicant in mind but that this person had 
not had a chance to fill out an application. 

The Council agreed to defer. 

community Appearance Commission 

Mayor Howes said that the Chair of the Appearance Commission had 
asked the Council to defer action on the appointments since the Com
mission wanted to seek other applicants. 

The Council agreed to defer. 

Historic District commission 

For three seats on the Historic District Commission the following 
vote was taken. 

First Ysrul 

Anne Burnette-Beasley 

Anna W. Carr 

Michael L. CUlpepper 

Lee Plummer 

Rnox Tate, IV 

James Webb 

Second YsWl 

Anne Burnette-Beasley 

Anna w. carr 

Lee Plummer 

Knox Tate, IV 

(3): Andresen, Herzenberg, Werner 

(1): Preston 

(5): Andresen, Godschalk, Herzenberg, 
Howes, Preston 

(0) 

(3): Godschalk, Howes, Werner 

(6): Andresen, Godschalk, Herzenberg, 
Howes, Preston, Werner 

(3): Andresen, Herzenberg, Preston 

(0) 

(0) 

(3): Godschalk, Howes, Werner 
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Michael Lee CUlpepper and James Webb were appointed. The Council 
deferred action on the remaininq vacant seat. 

Housing Advisory Board 

Council Member Andresen suqqested that the Council defer action on 
the appointments. The Council aqreed. 

Library Board of Trustees 

Mayor Howes said that Lisa Price, Chair of the Library Board of 
Trustees, requested that the Council defer action on this appoint
ment until after the Board had a chance to review the applications 
and make a recommendation. 

The Council aqreed to defer. 

Transportation Board 

For six seats on the Transportation Board the followinq vote was 
taken. 

First ~ 

Mary Clayton 

Billie Cox 

William Frey 

William Hildebolt 

Robert Moorhead 

Dennis Pagano 

Richard Palmer 

Mario Pieroni 

Donald Stanat 

Laura Thomas 

Ruth Thomas 

Carol Whisnant 

(6): Andresen, Godschalk, Herzenberq, Howes, 
Preston 

(5): Godschalk, Herzenberq, Howes, Preston, 
Werner 

(2): Andresen, Werner 

(3): Godschalk, Herzenberq, Howes 

(4): Andresen, Godschalk, Howes, Preston 

(0) 

(4): Godschalk, Howes, Preston, Werner 

( 4): Godschalk, Howes, Preston, Werner 

(3) : Andresen, Preston, Werner 

(0) 

(2): Andresen, Werner 

(1) : Andresen 

Georqe Viconovic (O) 



Second ~ 

William Frey 

William Hildebolt 

Robert Moorhead 

Dennis Pagano 

Richard Palmer 

Mario Pieroni 

Donald Stanat 

Laura Thomas 

Ruth Thomas 

Carol Whisnant 

George Viconovic 

Third Vote 

William Frey 

William Hildebolt 

Dennis Pagano 

Richard Palmer 

Mario Pieroni 

Donald Stanat 

Laura Thomas 

Ruth Thomas 

Carol Whisnant 

George Viconovic 
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(2): Andresen, Herzenberg 

(4): Godschalk, Herzenberg, Howes, Werner 

(6): Andresen, Godschalk, Herzenberg, Howes, 
Preston, Werner 

(0) 

(3): Godschalk, Howes, Preston 

(4): Godschalk, Howes, Preston, Werner 

(3): Andresen, Herzenberg, Preston, 

(0) 

(1): Werner 

( 1) : Andresen 

(0) 

(1): Andresen 

(4): Godschalk, Herzenberg, Howes, Werner 

(O) 

(4): Godscha1k, Howes, Preston, Werner 

(4): Godschalk, Howes, Preston, Werner 

(3): Andresen, Herzenberg, Preston 

(0) 

(0) 

(0) 

(0) 

Mary Clayton, Billie Cox and Robert Moorhead were appointed. 
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COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER 
HERZENBERG, TO APPOINT RICHARD PALMER BY ACCLIMATION. THE MOTION 
PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, (6-0). 

Richard Palmer was appointed. 

COUNCIL MEMBER HERZENBERG MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER 
GODSCHALK, TO APPOINT WILLIAM HILDEBOLT BY ACCLIMATION. THE MOTION 
CARRIED, (5-l), WITH COUNCIL MEMBER ANDRESEN VOTING AGAINST. 

William Hildebolt was appointed. 

COUNCIL MEMBER WERNER MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK, 
TO APPOINT MARIO PIERONI BY ACCLIMATION. THE MOTION PASSED UNANI
MOUSLY, (6-0). 

Mario Pieroni was appointed. 

COUNCIL MEMBER PRESTON MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER GODSCHALK, 
TO ADJOURN THE MEETING. THE MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY, (6-0). 

The meeting adjourned at 11:03 p.m. 
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COUNCIL MEMBER GODS CHALK MOVED, SECONDED BY COUNCIL MEMBER 
HERZENBERG, TO ADOPT RESOLUTION 88-7-11/R-3. THE MOTION PASSED UNAN
IMOUSLY, ( 6-0) • 

The resolution, as adopted, reads as follows: 

U.l. DIPA .. TMENT OF HOUSING AND U"IAN DEVELOPMENT 
PUILIC HOUSING '"OG"AM 

PHA RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF PUBLIC HOUSING PROJECT 
RESOLUTION NO. ___ _ 

Resolution A 
(88·7-11/R-3) 

Wheftll, the United Statea Houslna Act or 1937 provides that lhe~tlhaU be local determination of die Dted for public 
laoaslna to mett aeecls not beln& adequately met by private enterprilli ud 

Where11, under the proYldona of the United States Houdna Act of 1?37 • the Deputmeat ol Houslna and Urban Dewlop
ment (HUD) Ia authorized to provide flnandalllllatanc=e to pubUc houslna qencin for aucb boullnai 

NOW THEREFORE, IE IT RESOLVED BY 1HE.___l.;,;own;.;;.;.;....;:C;;.;:;o..:un;.:.;:c:..:1..:.1 _________ JJ OF THE 
Town of Chapel Hill lJ (PHA) AS FOUOWS: 

1. Determination or Need. The PHA hereby determlnea that withba Jta 1111 of opa.UO.. there is a aeed for low-Ancome 
•ouslnato meet aeeds not bein& adequately met by private enterprill. · 

2. AppUcation and/or Proposal for Housina Assistance. The Town Manager · lJ of the PHA Ia 
hatby authorized to haw prepared one or more applications and/or proposals for pubUc houslna usistance for dewlopment or up 
to 24 jJ dweUin& units (and for a Pre1Jminary Loan of up to S ) J/: to lip 
llid appUc:aUons and/or proposals on behalf' of' the PHA and to submit &hem to HUD,IIid dweWn& units to be provided u follows: 
by new constNction up to 24 ~ dwellin& units; by rehabilitation up to 0 J} dwellin& unlta. 
lftd by acqulsltloa up to o JJ dwtUina UDIU. 

3. Amual Contributions Contract CACC). Whea ID ACC Ia forwarded by HUD to the PHA for executioD by the PHA, the 
Cha1nnan or Vice Chairman is hereby authorized to execute auc:b ACC oa behalf' or the PHA; and the Secretary Is hereby author
Ized to impress and attest the omc:w PHA acal on eac:b ACC counterpart and aubmlt to HUD executed counterparts and related 
documenta 11 required by HUD. 

4. Central DeposltUY Apeernent. The Chairman or Vice Chairman Is hereby authorized to execute on behalf or the PHA 
a Central Depositary Apeement(s) 111d/or Savinp Deposituy Apeement(a) each In the form approved by HUD; and the Secrt· 
Ill)' Is hereby authoriucl to Impress and attest the ofTadal PHA acal oa ucb counterpart IlleS aubmlt to HUD executed COUDtlr• 
parta and rtlated documiau u required by HUD. 

S. Fundln& for Project DewloprNnt Cost. 

(a) In order to fund the Development Cost or Houslna projecta pursuant to thJs Resolution or any other RtaolutloD u 
1111)' be required by HUD, she PHA hereby authorizes the luuance or oblf&atlODIID Ita name at •c:b dma,la aada 
IIDOUftll. and on IUc:b terms and conditlODIII HUD llll)' direct or apprCMia accordance with the ACe. 

(b) The Ch~U~~W~ or VIce Chalrmul II hereby authoriztcl to prepare lftd execute IUc:b PHA obUptiona: and the 
Secretary II hereby authorized to lmpreu and attest lhe offldal PHA acal, deUwr the obUaatiom to HUD or aucla 
other ... ,.,. u HUD may 41rect, and a=pt paymeat therefor or cauae paymeat to be made u d.incted or ap. 
prowd by HUD In accordance with the Jtt:L 

(c) Each auch PHA obUaation shall be tecured In suda marmer 11 may be provided and/or required by HUD In accor
dance with the ACC. AU proceeds from such PHA obliptlonllhall be depoaltecllftd used only u ~owd by 
HUD Ia accordance with the ACC. 
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6. BUD Rcautatlon•· Ia connection with the dewlopment lftd operation or Ill)' proaram or acti¥11)' nee 1M& Federal 
fbtandaJ assistance under the United States HouslnJ Act of 1937, the PHA wUJ comply with aU requlmnenta under the appli

able rcaulaUons or the Deputment of HousinJ and Urban Dcwlopment, 24 CFR 841 or 24 CFR 805, u approp~te,llld aD 
IUD naulations relatlnJ to the operation or pubUt housin& project&. . . : 

"I. Meanin& or Terms. All terms used in this Resolution wblch are deftned In the ACC shaD haw the meaninp pwn to 
ahem iD she ACC. 

1. Effegivc Date. This Resolution shall take effect Immediately. 

JlECOJU)JNCi OFFJCER"S CERDFICADON 

1. · David R. Taylor .6/,lhe d.,ty appolnttd, qualiraed llld actina Secretary " 

of the_.:.:Ch.:::21.r;.;pe=-l:....:.:.Hf .... l..:.l..:.H.:.:.O.:.:US=-i~ng~A::.:ut:.:.:h:.:.:Or:..:i.:.tY"---JJ"-I nid d 7/11/88 , • mc:e by the General Cenlracate dated 2/, 

4o cenlly that u ewidenc:ed by lht omdal adautea: 

l. A nruJu/spedaJJ/ meetJna wu IWd oa_,__J;:;.;:u:.:.l,Y....:1:.::.1.~. • ....:1~9:::88:.--lJ. 

2. Or the ruD __ .::;9------.:JJfl member Board, I quorum Wll prtllftt comprillnJ the foUowift& manbera: 

------------------------------------------------------~~-
J. 1ht abow Resolution~ No. , wu read In fuU lftd considered, and wu duly adopttd by the arrumatiw 

YOtll or the roDowin& memben CDftltitutiD& I majority: __ . _______________ _ 

ID Testimony Whereor,l haw hereunto •• my band and the aca1 or the Town of Chapel Hill 

.abls 11th day or July • tt.!L. 

(SEAL) 

ADDENDUM TO RESOLUTION: 

Although we are requesting new construction, ~ will accept the equ1s1t1on of 
existing housing. 

1J 
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INSTRUCTIONS FOR HUD-62471 • PHA RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF PUBLIC HOUSING PROJECT 

1. fUR.PQSE: 1'ldl molutloa aabJes Public Houslna Aatncies and Indian Houslna Authorities (PHAs) to provide the HUD 
Azea Office with nquired dedpatiou, authorizations ud c:enificatlou In fewer documenta. This Resolution authorizes 
IUbmillloa or public bOUiina applieatloas and/or proposals, execution or Ill Annual Coatributlona Conuact and General 
ud/or SaYinp Depolltuy ApecmeAU an411auaac:e of project (UDdinJ obllaatloaa. 

2. PREPARED IY: All PHAI propolin& to dcwlop 1 public bousin& proje~ 

S. NUMBER: OrtpniJ ucl OM or mon oopieL 

4. DISTJUBlTJ'ION: A PHA shaD submit 1 fuDy executed Resolution with IU lnltlalsubmilllon or Application for 1 PubUc 
Housin& Project {Form HUI;J2410} or PHA Proposal Cor a Public Houdna Project {From HUD-J24IJ·.AJ, u applicable, to 
the appropriate HUD Ana Office. FOr Indian Houlina Authorities the lnitialsubmJaion is the Application for Indian Low· 
Income Housina Proaram (Fonn HUI;J27JO). A PHA may also be requested by the Area orrac:e to submit additional copiea. 

S. INSTRUCTIONS FOR PHA PREPARATION: 

L The milnatea· or the PHA rneetlna should be retained by the PHA and only the completed and executed Form~ 
52471 and, II applicable, Fonn HUD-9013, Notice or Special Meetina. should be submitted to lhe HUD Araa Office. 

b. The Fonn HUD-52471 should be completed and executed usin& the roUowinJ inluuctions whJch ue keyed to the 
footnotes on 1be Fona: 

JJ .... " •• ....,.. ....... ......, lllr ••• 11w for ... aeaMrl ol ••• ...uc No.., Alncr • ........ C..•lr•o .... ,,....., •c. 
JJ a..n •• ltpl .... .,.., hWk Ho.., Aa••cr (PHA). 

JJ IMtft ....... ., ..... ., ................... ,,..,.... eftldiL 

~ a..n ................... . 
JJ Sulk• .., llltln lllrtckettl ,.nloa alllnl Dt PHA II u .. , ... Holllina Au.._..r •• a Prtlillllllarr a.. .. II "'"' n11••••• .. 

wlllda cue, COIIIpllte tilt ........ IVIkt ,., lllracketa 1111 ettac• tilt fuUr eatcutel aaolutlo• Aut•orialna latcvdoa• ef '"..._ 
..,. &.ou CGalrtct _, Geaeral Depotltvr Alr•,.•t aall a.YUce er PnUIIIIaar7 N~t• IF.,_ HIJD.SUI4J. 

JJ ................... .__ 

lJ ..................... .. 

JJ Ide.._ ........... ~Ill ..... •..U.. W11 ...... lttl .. r- HUD-ttll, Nedct of lptdll Mtttllll, N1r , ........ 

c. rr this Is the PHA's ftnt project, the PHA shaD also submit I ruDy executed Resolution Authorlzlna the Salt,IDUanCII 
and Delivery of Project Notes and the Execution o( Requisition Aptcmtntl {Form HUD-9000). I( 1 .fuD Uanscrlpt of 
proceedinp or othu molutlons art required Ia connection with privalt marktt linandn&, such additional documena. 
lion should be prcmdt4. 


